
FROM THE BOARD 

“We are committed to 

supporting Horizon's 

strategic plan, our 

classrooms, and our 

school communities.” 

- Jim Hack,                 

Board Chair 

2019-2020 Budget 

Horizonôs 2019-2020 budget distributes $ 84.6 M in revenue to   
support educational programs and services for approximately 6500 
students across 43 schools, ensuring Horizon remains focused on 
supporting the needs of students, staff, and families. Despite a  
challenging budget, Horizon will see no layoffs for school-based  
instructional staff, and continues to benefit from one of the lowest 
pupil-teacher ratios in Saskatchewan. PreK and K programs have 
been sustained across the system, reflecting a  continued focus and 
investment in early years education. Horizon's administration budget 
is down 4.9 % from 2018-19, reflecting cost savings from the new 
centralized administration facility.  

May 2019 Regular Meeting 

A regular monthly meeting of the Board took place in the Horizon 
School Division office boardroom on Wednesday, May 15. In       
attendance for this meeting were Jim Hack (Chair), Linda Mattock 
(Vice-Chair), Trustees, David Holinaty, Jennifer Lemky, Lori-Anne 
Proznick, Christine Gradin, Cheryl Vertefeuille, Jolene Koopman, 
Nathan Bitternose, Albert Pinacie, and Sheryl Kayseas. Paul     
Crow-Buffalo joined the meeting by phone. Director of Education / 
CEO, Kevin Garinger, Superintendent of Finance Services / CFO, 
Marilyn Flaman, and Superintendent of Operational Services / COO, 
Justin Arendt, joined the meeting to provide their reports.  

Highlights of the Horizon Board of Education Monthly Meetings  May, 2019 

Discussion Items: 

¶ Board Committee      

Reports 

¶ Humboldt Public School 

ROSE Report 

¶ Directorôs Report 

¶ And more... 



 

Governance Committee Report 
 

Governance Committee Chair, Jennifer Lemky, shared a report relating to the committeeôs work       

reviewing the annual Board and Director appraisal processes. Her report also included information 

from the committeeôs discussion around the taxation of Trustee indemnities and incidentals. Trustees,    

Lori-Anne Proznick, Christine Gradin, and Nathan Bitternose also sit on this committee, along with 

Board Chair, Jim Hack, and Vice Chair, Linda Mattock. 
 

Horizon Teachersô Association (HTA) Liaison Committee Report 
 

Trustees, Christine Gradin, Jim Hack (Board Chair), and Linda Mattock (Vice Chair) sit on this      

committee, which meets with the HTA executive throughout the year to discuss their shared goals for 

students and staff. At their most recent meeting, they were joined by Superintendent of Operational 

Services / COO, Justin Arendt, who shared an update regarding the provincial student information 

system (SIS), MySchoolSask. The committee discussed timelines for the new provincial SIS rollout, 

as well as expectations and processes moving forward. There is great support for this work from 

members of the HTA.   

 

Humboldt Public School Review of School Effectiveness (ROSE)  Report 
 

Principal Clayton Parobec joined the Board via video conference to share a report about Humboldt 

Public Schoolôs ROSE event that took place last school year. Since then, the school has made a  

number of improvements to processes and practices to improve areas like student learning, extra  

curricular opportunities, and family engagement ð helping the school on its journey from good to 

great.  
 

Directorôs Report 
 

Director of Education / CEO, Kevin Garinger, shared a number of discussion items during his report.          

Mr. Garinger opened a discussion regarding an official grand-opening event for Horizonôs new central 

office. This event is in the works and information will be shared when plans are finalized. Among a 

number of other items in the Directorôs report was an update on Horizonôs work to support the        

Provincial Education Plan, and Horizonôs work to gather feedback to inform the provincial education 

planning in years to come.  

 

3-Year Preventative Maintenance and Renewal Plan 
 

Superintendent of Operational Services / COO, Justin Arendt, shared Horizonôs 3-year plan regarding 

preventative maintenance and renewal (PMR) work in Horizon schools. The Board passed a motion to 

approve this plan as presented, and it will now be submitted to the Ministry of Education for their    

approval.  
  

2019-2020 Budget 
 

Director Garinger and Superintendent of Finance Services / CFO, Marilyn Flaman led a discussion 

regarding this yearôs budgeting process. The Board had met previously to discuss the budget, most 

recently during a special meeting on April  29. Once updates to the budget had been carefully        

reviewed and discussed, the Board passed a  motion to submit the budget for approval to the Ministry 

of Education. More information can be found in our media release, here. 

https://www.horizonsd.ca/pages/newsitem.aspx?ItemID=43&ListID=b3e3dd0d-210f-4390-acc5-d1402b48287f&TemplateID=Announcement_Item&login=-113625445


Contact Us 

Horizon School Division #205 

10366 - 8th Avenue 

PO Box 40                                 

Humboldt, SK                              

S0K 2A0 

Phone: (306) 682-2558 

Toll free: (866) 966-2558 

Visit us online at 

www.horizonsd.ca 
Next Board Meeting Scheduled for June 12, 2019 

Submissions & Feedback 

To submit photos or stories regarding the Board of Education or an individual 

Trustee in your school community, please contact the Horizon School Division 

Communication Services Officer at lance.hiltz@horizonsd.ca.  

We want this newsletter to be as informative and beneficial as possible, so 

feedback on how we can improve is always welcome. 

Thanks for reading! 

https://www.horizonsd.ca

